
Last weekend’s weather was not good. It is 

looking up though, they are 

saying that we will be in the 

upper 80s this week! The 

weekend looks OK as of now 

so let’s all cross our fingers 

that we get lots of SUN!!! 

 

Events for This Week: 
Friday, June 2nd:  

 7:00 pm: Horseshoes - Everyone is wel-

come to come and join in the fun. Located 

at the horseshoe pits near the clubhouse. 

 7:30 pm: Texas Hold’em - Everyone is 

welcome to come! 
 

Saturday June 10th:  

 50/50: Your sellers will be going door to 

door. 

 Ellenburg Depot Fire Department Town 

Wide Yard Sale and Open House: Don't 

forget to support this event! Stop by the 

Ellenburg Depot Fire Station to pick up a 

map for only $10.00. Also enjoy coffee, 

doughnuts, Michigans, hot dogs, and ham-

burgers while you’re there. There will also 

be a bake sale with homemade pies, includ-

ing: apple, blueberry and strawberry rhu-

barb. There will also be a Chinese auction. 

All proceeds benefit the Ellenburg Depot 

Volunteer Fire De-

partment. These 

men and women all 

work hard and save 

lives so come out and 

show your support.  

 10:00 am: Adult Softball - We will start 

this season this week, weather permitting. 

Everyone is welcome to come join the 

game. 

 1:00 pm: Horseshoe Tournament - Eve-

ryone is welcome to join in, or come down 

and cheer on our teams. 

 

Update on Events: 
Texas Hold’em: We had 6 players. 1st place 

was Bob and 2nd place was Ben.  

 

Movie Night: Thanks for coming to our first 

movie of the season! Many campers came to 

enjoy our movie “Sing”. The campers enjoyed 

drinks and popcorn served by Chris Garrow, 

Nancy Mayo, and her crew. Make sure you 

look for more movie nights coming up this 

season! 

 

Welcome! 
Please join us in welcoming our newest addi-

tions to the Blue Haven Family: 

 Greg Spinner on Hemlock 1 

 Marie & Roger Desroches on Hillside 51 

 Heather & Travis Sawyer on Michelle 12 

 

Upcoming Events For June: 
Watch future newsletter for more infor-

mation.  
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June 10th: Horseshoe Tournament 

June 17th: Paintball 

June 17th: Dance 

June 24th: Kid’s Bingo starts 

June 24th: Kid’s Flag Football 

June 24th: Kid’s Carnival - From 5:00pm to 

7:00pm at the North Field. Come and play 

some new games and old favorites to win 

prizes! For all ages. We will also have cotton 

candy, popcorn, and balloons. Fun for all! 

June 24th: Family Movie 

June 24th: Hayride 

June 25th: Kid’s Softball starts 

June 25th: Darts starts 

June 26th: Adult Bingo starts 

June 30th: Crafts starts 

 

Congratulations!  
Congratulations are in 

order for Alexandra 

Maduro and Ryan Tobin 

on receiving their well-

deserved Bachelor de-

grees! And now on to 

their Master programs!  

  

Happy Birthday! 
Happy Birthday greetings this week go out 

to: 

 6/9: Bethany Drown 

 6/10: Evan Getty, 15 

 6/12: Steven Brunette 

 6/12: Randy Moores 

 6/12: Simon Muise-

Plouffe, 12 

 6/15: Shanna King 

 

Happy Anniversary! 
Happy Anniversary greetings this week go 

out to: 

 6/10: Sharon & Bernie Reid, 44 years 

 6/11: Millie & Carlos Stamegna, 58 years 

 6/15: Doreen & Peter Michael, 60 years 

 

50/50: The winning number this week is: 

6923151. The pot is $350.00 and this has not 

been won as of press time. 
 

Tip: 
As everyone knows the 

ticks are bad this year. 

Here are some homemade 

repellents that will keep 

them away and they are 

inexpensive and chemical 

free. 

Repellent for You and 

Your Family: 

1. In a spray bottle, mix 2 cups of apple cider 

vinegar and 1 cup of water. 

2. Add 20 drops of your favorite essential oil. 

Eucalyptus oil is a calm, soothing scent that 

also works as a tick repellent, while pepper-

mint and citrus oils give off a strong crisp 

scent that repels ticks. This way you won't 

smell like bitter vinegar all day! 

3. Place the top onto the bottle and shake well. 

4. After mixing the solution, spray onto cloth-

ing, skin, and hair before going outdoors. Re-

apply every four hours to keep ticks at bay, 

and examine the skin and hair when returning 

home to make sure no ticks are on the body. 

 

Repellent for Pets: 

1. Add 1 cup of water to a spray bottle, fol-

lowed by 2 cups of apple cider vinegar. 

Ticks hate the smell and taste of vinegar, and 

will be easily be repelled by this ingredient 

alone. 

2. Add two spoonfuls of vegetable or almond 

oil, which both contain sulfur (another natural 

tick repellent).  

3. Mix in a few spoonfuls of lemon juice, cit-

rus oil, geranium oil, or peppermint oil, 

which will all repel ticks and fleas while also 



creating a scented repellent.  

4. Place the top onto the bottle and shake 

well. 

5. Spray onto the pet's dry coat, staying 

away from sensitive areas including eyes, 

nose, mouth, and genitals. When outdoors 

for an extended period, spray this solu-

tion on two to three times per day, oth-

erwise once per day is fine. 

Please consult with your medical provider or 

your pet’s veterinarian before trying any 

new products. 

 

Some Reminders: 
 We are aware that our Canadian campers 

are not allowed to bring fresh fruits and 

vegetables across the border.  We want 

to let you know that Varin’s Market is 

now carrying a good assortment of fresh 

produce.  You 

might want to 

stop by and take 

a look. They are 

local and the pric-

es are competi-

tive. 

 We are asking all 

of our seasonal campers that have pets 

to please come to the office. We need 

you to sign the pet policy and give a copy 

of your updated shot records for our 

files. Please do this as soon as possible. 

 If you would like us to put something in 

the Gazette it needs to be submitted 

to us by no later than 12:00pm on 

Tuesday. 

 

Parking on Empty Sites: We are asking 

all of our campers and guests to not park 

on any of our empty lots. We have several 

reservations for the weekend and it 

makes it hard and time consuming for us 

and our guests coming in if we have to go looking 

for someone to have a vehicle moved off a site. 

 

Visitors: Guests, extended family, friends, or 

contractors must register at the Camp Store. 

There is NO CHARGE to register prior or upon 

arrival. If your guests pass and have to be asked 

to register, there will be a $5 per person, per 

day charge. 

  

Contractors: Contractors must obtain written 

permission from the campground management 

prior to preforming any service with the 

campground. They must supply the following: 

 $45 registration fee. 

 Business license. 

 Sales tax certificate. 

 Certificate of Insurance that must 

list Gunboat Rock Campground, Momot Trailer 

Sales, and John Momot. 

Contractors that don’t comply will be asked to 

leave immediately. 

  

Vehicle Parking:  

 Maximum of 2 automobiles may be parked at a 

site. Additional parking is available at the 

Camp Store lot. 

 Maximum of 1 golf cart per site. 

 Power boats on trailers may take the place of 

one of the cars allowed on the site. 


